
No. 1 w. Franklin Street, 

Baltimore, Nov. 2nd, 1901. 

Dear~~~., 
~Pardon the delay in replying to your letter, but I have been on the 

road. Yes, I will come over with pleasure on the 13th, and will gladly dine 

with you at the Club and stop the night. I am so glad to hear that you have 

started a histor~cal club. It will be most useful. I am arranging a 

programme for our Book and Journal Clul• for this winter. Could you give us 

something at one of the meetings. It is a club of the Medical and Chin1rgical 

Faculty, with about 60 or 70 members, and we have four ~eetings , a year, at 

which we generally have somebody from outside to give us a little talk on any 

matters of bibliographical or historical interest. If you can come, would 

December 18th be convenient? 

Sincerely yours, 


